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1. Country/location of visit   
Viana do Castelo, Portugal 

2. Research project 
Presentation in symposium of Garrano 

3. Date (departing from/returning to Japan) 
2018.11.12-2018.11.19 

4. Main host researcher and affiliation 
Lorenco Almada, Viana do Castelo 

5. Progress and results of your research/activity (You can attach extra pages if needed) 
Please insert one or more pictures (to be publicly released). Below each picture, please provide a brief description. 

I had two main purpose in this trip. 
1. Attend the Garrano symposium in Viana do Castelo 

Garrano is the name of breed of horses in Minho. Various people regarding Garrano attended this symposium. There 
were researchers, people work in tourism, and people work in horse riding clubs. In this symposium, I gave an oral 
presentation about my study for citizens living in Viana do Castelo. We met a lot of people regarding Garrano. To 
continue our project, we have to keep to contact to those people. 
 
 
2. Observation feral horses in Serra D’Arga  
 I visited the field site to check the condition like group composition and survival rate of foals before the symposium. 
We observed four groups, but group composition was largely changed. That may be because of human and wolves. We 
still don’t know it is stable or not now. We might see further changes in next spring. We need several checks until the 
next field season to conduct our project. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6. Others 

I’d like to thank PWS for the financial support to this trip. 
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